
 

Spring 2016 

2016 Officers 

President 

Nels Nord 

Vice President  

Delila Roberts 

Secretary 

Janet Stoll 

Treasurer 

Scott Petersen 

Member-at-Large 

Judie Weyer 

Newsletter 

 Janet Stoll 

Webpage 

 Michele Kalsem 

 

“The Hub” museum is  

located at 515 N. Main in 

the 3C’s building. 

Summer Hours: 

May – September       

Monday - Friday           

8:30 -10:30 am                

& Thursday 1:00-3:00 pm  

    Or call 515-231-9174  

to set up a visit.  

Huxley Historical Society 

       MISSION STATEMENT :   To engage the Community of Huxley, Iowa in the preservation,         

education, and celebration of our heritage and ancestry.  To preserve for research and education,  

the artifacts, information, and verbal histories about the lives of the people of Huxley from its       

pioneer origins to the present day and into our future. 

Volume 9 Issue 2 

2016 Calendar: 

Meetings are the 4th 

Monday of the month 

at 6:00 pm in the city    

Council Chambers 

Nords Notes  

A word from our president 

~ The Huxley Creamery Company ~  

Through the late 1880’s and early 1890’s a big 
problem confronted merchants of Huxley that 
bought butter for cash or accepted the butter in 
trade for merchandise. The problem was that 
some butter was good, some not so good, and 
some not fit for human consumption.  

The average pioneer housewife made good   
butter. The secret of the success was sweet 
cream, coupled with cleanliness and a cool place 
to put the milk. The sweet cream was always in demand and brought an extra good 
price.  

Poor butter generally made by a careless housewife, had a bad taste as well as a 
strong odor and was a distinct loss to the merchant as well as the producer.  How 
to correct this condition was the problem that confronted both parties and they 
were eager to solve it.  

A creamery was the answer to correct this problem. From Wisconsin, when the    
co-op creamery movement was very strong, came reports that they were very   
successful. Creameries sprang up and were established in Story City, Roland, 
McCallsburg, Ames, Nevada, and Slater.  A meeting of the citizens in and around 
Huxley was held at the Huxley hall on December 19th 1896 for the purpose of   
organizing and building a co-op creamery.  S.S. Helland was elected chairman and 
John Johnson secretary.  

It was decided A.H. Sheldahl was to go to Roland to gain information to plan a 
creamery in Huxley and how many cows and how much milk it would require to pay 
the expenses.  

More meetings were held on December 29 and December 31 and anyone who was 
present who chose to use the Norwegian language was free to do so. The cow 
committee reported that they had 375 cows that they could get milk from. The  
Huxley Creamery came into existence the last day of December 1896.  

The stockholders chose L.N. Bauge as President, John Stenberg, secretary, and 

A.L. Kloster as treasurer. Directors were A.H. Sheldahl, Nels R Sydnes, and L.S. 

Heggen.  
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They hired J.F. Burrets from the Roland creamery as the buttermaker and he also helped plan the building 
and buying the equipment. 

The creamery opened for business on May 11th 1897 and 10,000 pounds of milk was received. Every year 
new patrons were added and the results was a good output of butter that that total sales was $114.000.00. 

The creamery incorporated in January 1902 and the name of the creamery was changed from Huxley 
Farmers Creamery Company to the Huxley Farmers Co-Operative Creamery Company. 

P.J. Severaid succeeded Burrets as buttermaker in May of 1900 and served for many years.  Other       
buttermakers were Orcan Olson, O.J. Jensen, Jens Bjing, Leonard Eklund, Ed McCarthy, Palmer Severaid, 
and Herb Halverson. 

The creamery closed down in the early 1960’s, but I remember around 1957 or 1958 they served soft serve 

ice cream on the south side of the creamery. 

Nels A. Nord President, HHS 

The Creamery—cont’d from page 1 

 Website: www.huxleyhistoricalsociety.org 
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 103rd Birthday Celebration 

Over 130 friends and family came to wish Elizabeth a very happy birthday on February 13th.  

Elizabeth greeted each guest with a warm smile and a twinkle in her eye.  Many thanks to       

everyone who was able to spend time with her and to those who weren’t able to attend and    

sent her birthday greetings.  A special thanks to volunteers who made Elizabeth’s birthday      

celebration possible and also to the staff of Ballard Creek Community.  Many, many thanks to    

all who donated monetary gifts to the Maland Home in honor of Elizabeth’s 103rd birthday! 

Elizabeth celebrated her 103rd birthday on February 16th. 

L-R: Ethan DeBrower, Nancy Slife-Stoll, Elizabeth, Carrie Evans 

2nd row:  Leslie DeBrower, Marsha Kenney-Stoll 

Elizabeth, Rowena & Nels Nord 

L-R:  front row—Darlene Kalsem, Elizabeth,                   

2nd row—sisters Julie McAuliff, Lori Hill, Susie Schaudt 
L-R: front row: Nancy Fausch, Elizabeth Maland. Julie Huxford  

middle row:  Melanie Fausch, Vincent Peterson, Casey Huxford,    

Chelsea Fausch, Ellen Huxford, Kari Sandquist, Jeannie Williams 

back row:  Mitchell Peterson, Ryan Peterson, Cody Fausch, Kyle 

Limoges, Craig Fausch 
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HUXLEY HISTORICAL SOCIETY 

Fjord Style—Norwegian Meatball Dinner 

April 16th 2016 4:00-7:00 pm 

Goodwill  donations accepted 

 

COME JOIN US !! 

Nord-Kalsem Community Center 

204 W. 5th St, Huxley 

Maland Home Fundraiser—Funds raised will help cover   

expenses of the Maland Home. 

Carry-outs available 

RSVP : 

Delila Roberts 

515-597-2782 or 

HHS@huxcomm.net 

This pump organ belonged to the grandparents 

of Elizabeth and Javerna Maland and Palmer 

Saveraid. It was moved to the Maland home on 

Easter Sunday.  

Three of Palmer and Jean Saveraid's great 

grandsons, Bryan Hill, Christopher Schaudt  

and Joshua Schaudt placed the organ in the  

living room.  

 

These boys are cousins of Elizabeth and Javerna 

and are also great, great, great grandsons of the 

original owners, John and Elizabeth Severeid.  

Joshua Schaudt & Christopher Schaudt 

 

**************************************** 

A Gift of Love 

The deed to the Maland Home has been transferred to the    
Huxley Historical Society! 

************************************************* 
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************************************************************************

The Story County Historical Alliance is pleased to announce a trip back in time 

this Summer!  Do you enjoy history?  Do you enjoy traveling?  Do you enjoy 
discovering new things?  Then you’re going to enjoy this Passport activity!   

The 11 museums in Story County invite you to come visit this summer.  They 
are located in Ames, Cambridge, Gilbert, Huxley, Kelley, Maxwell, Nevada,   

Roland, Slater, Story City, and Zearing.  You can pick up a Passport booklet 
from any of the museums to begin your journey.  Once you've  visited each 

museum, mail in your Passport for a chance to win a gift basket which will    
include an item from each of the participating museums!                                             
************************************************************************ 
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A Stroll down Highway 69— a note from our member 

Dear Janet, 

I certainly appreciated the Huxonian and especially all about Midvale—it resonated instantly! 

Brother Jim (Hwy 69 S. Ames) and I & dad (Porter—Kelley) deceased (buried in Lincoln Cemetery) 

all went to Midvale a multitude of times!  We picked up calf feed, chicken feed, etc.  And before 

coming home Jim & I received a candy bar—the hi-lite of the trip! 

The peak years for Midvale (I will speculate) were about 1942 to 1952!  Midvale was a “bee-hive” of 

activity during those years!  Many of the customers that counted are resting in Lincoln Cemetery.  

Including Ole & Porter Kalsem, Grant Rullestead, Stenslands, etc etc.  Try to speak to Jim     

sometime & get his recall on that chapter of history! 

Midvale had most of the criteria for incorporation but just not quite enough.  Maybe in the “next—

life” it will make it!! Ha! 

Janet, you did a nice job of including a lot of detail and research findings!  I’ve always been                                       

interested in searching my roots as we go thru life filling in the gaps! 

Now I’m 81 & had a very busy life.  After graduating in 1953 from Huxley, I was twice in the           

military, 20 years of teaching (west coast & Iowa), 37 years in machinery business (still am) and a 

host of other endeavors including auctioneering. 

I want to thank all your officers for their interest & enlitement. 

My regards to you all, 

Roger Kalsem 

     

Roger, 

 

Thank you for the kind words and the letter containing your memories of Midvale!  We certainly 

enjoyed them as we know the rest of our members will too! 

 

Janet, HHS Secretary  

 

 

 

If you have stories and photos you would like to share, please send them to the Huxley Historical 

Society.  You can either send them by email to hhs@huxcomm.net or by mail to  

HHS, 515 N Main St, Huxley, IA 50124 

    Like us on Facebook !! 

  

 Website: www.huxleyhistoricalsociety.org 

mailto:hhs@huxcomm.net


 
PAGE 7 VOLUME 9 ISSUE 2   

 

Military Service members—we want your pictures  

Past, present, and current 

Pictures can be emailed, mailed, or dropped off at the Huxley Historical Society 

museum “The Hub” located inside the 3 C’s building.  

Photos of our local service men and women   

are on the Huxley Historical Society Facebook 

page.  We would be proud to add additional 

photos to this gallery! 

*********************************************************************************************** 

Meet your 2016 HHS Board Members 

L-R: 

Nels Nord—President—serving since 2005 

Judie Weyer—member-at-large— serving since      

December 2015 

Delila Roberts—Vice President—serving since        

February 2015 

Janet Stoll—Secretary—serving since July 2010 

Scott Petersen—Treasurer—serving since 2007 

Display case for our military photos was donated recently by Huxley resident Jon Barton !! 
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Please consider joining as a LIFETIME member and never have to worry about renewing again. 

A LIFETIME membership is easy ($500 one time) and it means so much to HHS as we need a 

safe space to store the heritage we have acquired AND your input about how best to preserve it.  

The HHS needs a building and archival quality storage to protect our fabulous treasures much 

of which are delicate photo’s, fabrics, and papers.  

Feel free to use the membership form on the back of this newsletter. 

Please come to a meeting when you can, as you are what make HHS what it is.  We value your 

help making good plans for our future.  NOT to mention the great stories we share! 

The following are Lifetime members committed to HHS. 

Donald & Anglea Anderson 
Richard & Beverly Anderson 

Boyd Antill & Mary Tomlinson 
Marilyn Baldus 
John Berhow 

Omar & Valerie Brendeland 
LeRoy & Diane Cronk 
LeRoy & Ruth Dobbe 

Duane & Barbara Finch 
Bruce & Sandy Halverson 
Orville & Dolores Hauge 

Charles Helland 
Laverne & Elaine Helland 

Robert & Darlene Hermann 
David & Cheryl Kalsem 

Homer & Kay Kalsem 
Owen “John” & Ann Kalsem 

Dean & Diane Lande 
Paul & Deana Larson 
Arlo & Joann Ledet 

Elizabeth & Javerna Maland    
Don & Donna Nord 

Nels & Rowena Nord 
Dr. Kirk & Liz Peterson 
Steve & Anne Quick 

Paul & Florence Sandve 
Harriet Sheldahl 
Avis Steensland 

David & Verda Tesdall 
Gary & Janet Thompson 
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~ HHS has lost four of our members  this year – Mary Anne Schonhorst, 
Sandie (Rullestad)Dieg, Arlene Lande, and former HHS president & founding 
member Don Duncan ~ 

Graduating classes of 1922 —1961   

are invited to the 2016 Annual             

Huxley High School Alumni Reunion 



 

 

 
Huxley  

515 N. Main Ave 

Huxley Iowa. 50124 

 

  2016 Membership Form—Clip or Copy and Mail 

Name 

Address 

 

Email 

Phone 

             Please circle the options that apply: 

2016 Annual Membership  $20 

Lifetime Membership    $500 

HHS donation              $_________ 

Maland Home donation   $_________ 

2nd ed. DVD Purchase              $20 

S&H for DVD    $2.50 

Total      $_________ 

 

Mail To:  

For more information please 

contact us at one of the         

following:  

Phone: Nels Nord 515-231-9174 

Email: hhs@huxcomm.net 
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Please remember to renew your 2016 dues 

 

Website: www.huxleyhistoricalsociety.org 


